Mr. Dan Partner, Sports Desk, The Kansas City Star, Kansas City, Mo.

Dear Dan:

I am sending you a copy of a little booklet that we made up for our basketball players on their trip last year to New York, Chicago, Philadelphia, and so forth. The same is self-explanatory.

I thought you might enjoy some of the yarns of the boys and the impressions that were made upon them as they recall them in their diaries. These educational trips are really worth while, and I am sure that the mothers of these boys will appreciate their impressions and viewpoints as depicted in this little diary.

With all good wishes, I am

Very sincerely yours,

FCA:AH

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball and Baseball Coach.